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City of Cannon Beach, Planning Department

Attn: Robert St. Clair

stclair@ci.cannon-beach.or.us

(503) 436-8041


February 14, 2023


Tree Removal Permit Application Review - 191 E Madison


Per your request, I reviewed the Tree Removal Permit Application submitted by Phillip 
Vincent.  I visually inspected the tree and site on February 14th.  It is my recommendation the 
removal request for 1 tree be granted.


The tree is a shore pine (Pinus contorta), located east of the residence at 191 E Madison.  The 
tree is approximately 26” in DBH and 50’ tall (photograph attached).  Please additionally 
reference the site map and ISA Tree Hazard Evaluation submitted by Certified Arborist, Joe 
Balden.  The tree has a compromised canopy structure, and was observed partially uprooting 
during a high wind event.  I recommend the removal request for this tree be granted according 
to permit Criteria C, “The tree presents a safety hazard.”  This tree is not a good candidate for 
preserving via pruning or other methods.  Joe Balden has advised 3 Hinoki cypress 
(Chamaecyparis obtuse) be planted east of the driveway, and I agree with his recommendation.


Best regards,




Jeff Gerhardt
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Shore pine located at 191 E Madison
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